A Call for Joint Collaborative Veterinary Research Proposals 
School of Veterinary Medicine UC Davis & Koret School of Veterinary Medicine, Hebrew University of Jerusalem
To: Faculty of the  School of Veterinary Medicine (SVM), UC Davis  & the Koret  SVM  (KSVM),  Hebrew University of Jerusalem 

From: Prof.  Niels C. Pedersen, Director, Center for Companion Animal Health (CCAH), SVM, UC Davis & Prof. Shimon Harrus, Director, KSVM

The CCAH UC Davis and the KSVM are soliciting NOVEL proposals for new collaborative research projects between faculty members of the two schools. Funding is being provided through a permanent endowment from the Koret Foundation, which was given to encourage interactions between the two institutions.  
We are providing funding for two collaborative research proposals at a level of $15,000 per year for two years (a total of $30,000 per proposal; $15,000 per school).  One project will be funded in January 2013 and the second in January 2014. If successful, the program will continue as long as the interest on the Koret endowment will allow with one new project funded each year.  
Proposals must include one principal investigator from each institution. Projects from younger researchers in both schools will be given preference, and inclusion of senior researchers in each group is highly recommended. Research should involve either companion animals (cats, dogs, horses, pet birds, aquarium fish and companion exotic animals) or encompass the broader concept of “one health.” The term “one health” speaks to the commonality of disease between humans and animals, regardless of species.   
Guidelines for preparing proposals are attached. Assistance will be provided by the Directors of the CCAH and KSVM in identifying potential collaborations and collaborators. The deadline for submission of research proposals will be October 1, 2013.  Successful applicants will be informed by December 30, 2013. Proposals will be judged by joint ad hoc CCAH/KSVM Scientific Advisory Committee headed by the Directors of the CCAH and the Koret School of Veterinary Medicine. 
